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Cockburn Sound - James Point 

 
Mariners are advised that that vessels  ‘Noel’ and Unmanned Survey Vessel “Unique 
Subsea” (USV) will be conducting survey activities at the James Point area of Cockburn 
Sound.  

 This is a Marine Hydrographic Survey to inform the design of the Westport 
Project. 

 The works primarily involve a remote controlled vessel (USV) operated from 
workboat ‘Noel’ that will also act as the support and retrieval vessel for the USV. 

 The workboat will have continuous visual contact with the USV for the duration of 
the survey. 

 Workbook ‘Noel’ will be maintaining a watch on VHF channel 12 and 16 and 
visible on AIS and shall give way to commercial shipping movements. 

 For enquiries, please contact the Westport direct line 1800 875 000 

 
Figure 1: Survey area 

 
Mariners are advised to navigate with caution when entering or leaving the Inner 
Harbour. 


